MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


September 8th, 2014
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by Vice President Richard Cavalier on September 8th 2014 at 7:10 p.m. in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:

John Clendenin


Bob Taylor



 Domenica McDonald
Don Adams 


Richard Cavalier

              Steve Gerlach
Fran Vallo


Peggy Petkas





Ann Bourner







Susan Colbert, Librarian




The minutes of the June 2nd and August 25th 2014, meetings was reviewed.  It was moved by John Clendenin and seconded by Richard Cavalier to approve the minutes.   Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence:  There was no correspondence.
Treasurer’s Report: 

After review of the report, it was moved by Fran Vallo and seconded by Bob Taylor to accept the Treasurer’s Report for June, July and Aug.  It was moved by Ann Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to pay all outstanding bills and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously. 
Librarian’s Report:
.1.   Susan reported the T-1line was disconnected July3 rd.  The new DSL does not work with the present firewall.  A New router and firewall will cost $2,049.35 using the available Gates Fund.  It was moved by Don Adams to use Gates funds for purchase of a Citco router and the remaining fund acquired by using city funds.
2.    All have read and understood the Per Capita Requirement.  Ann Bourner and Susan Colbert went to per Capita training, completing that requirement.

3.    Peggy Petkas moved and Fran Vallo seconded that we switch to WordPress from Plickit.  The motion carried unanimously.

4.   The front door is sprung and Liberty Glass is to repair the door.  As of now we are going to kill the weeds in the brick planter, and we are going to rock.  Susan Colbert is going to get an estimate from Harms Landscaping. 
5.    There is a Mini Construction grant for up to$35,000.  Ann Bourner moved and John Clendenin seconded for Susan Colbert to write the grant.  Motion Passed.

6.    The new employees are working out great.
7.    Susan Colbert received a lot of information on marketing the library at a recent conference
Don Adams moved and Ann Bourner 2nd to accept the librarian’s report.  The motion carried unanimously.  
New Business:
It was moved by Richard Cavalier to allow Susan Colbert to delete or choose various magazines Peggy Petkas seconded.  Motion passed 
Tech Meeting.  The Tech committee will be updating the Tech plan and presenting to the board.  Susan Colbert is get bids on 8 new computers from Quality Tech Solutions and Lazerware 
Old Business:

John Clendenin discussed purchasing books from MaryAnn Clendenins’s memorial fund. The book plates will be placed in the purchased books.  John Clendenin is to get a photo of MaryAnn for us to display
The next meeting will be Oct 6th
The meeting adjourned at 8:35



Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Petkas

Secretary –Pro Tem
